Dear members of the CARB Board:

I am writing to you as a father of a 2 year old daughter. Thank you for taking some first steps toward leaving a healthy planet for all of our children. 

Change is in the air, and California has an important opportunity to lead the nation and the world on the climate challenge with strong implementation measures for AB 32.  I urge you to be as bold as possible, beginning with higher land use targets in the AB Scoping Plan.

A new study just published by the Urban Land Institute concluded that "urban development is a key contributor to climate change and an essential factor in combating it."  Study co-author Steve Winkelman (Center for Air Policy) warns even with stringent fuel-efficiency proposoals, "vehicle emissions still would be 40 percent above 1990 levels in 2030 -- entirely off-track from reductions of 60-80 percent below 1990 levels by 2050 required for climate protection."

"Curbing emissions from cars depends on a three-legged stool: improved vehicle efficiency, cleaner fuels, and a reduction in driving," said lead author Dr. Reid Ewing (National Center for Smart Growth Research and Education). "The research shows that one of the best ways to reduce vehicle travel is to build places where people can accomplish more with less driving."

According to the upcoming book, Growing Cooler: The Evidence of Urban Development and Climate Change, compact development reduces driving from 20 to 40 percent, or more. The authors calculate that shifting 60 percent of new growth to compact patterns would save 85 million tons of CO2 annually by 2030. The book calls for including smart-growth strategies as a integral component of climate change legislation.

Dr. Ewing and Dr. Arthur C. Nelson have shown that the inadequate 5 MMT target is based on models that underestimate the benefits of compact, mixed-use development. CARB should, in the tradition of California environmental leadership, raise the land use target in the AB 32 Scoping Plan from 5 million metric tons of CO2 equivalent (MMT) to 11-14 MMT. 
Setting a higher target for the land use sector will signal to the world that new land use patterns are a high priority in the fight against global warming. Conversely, a low target will send the signal that business-as-usual development should continue, and that land use reform is a low priority for California.

A higher target must be coupled with a commitment to provide financial resources, 

technical assistance, and other support to help regions, local governments, and 

transportation agencies achieve the target. 
In a letter written to Tulare County in response to their Draft General Plan Update, the office of the Attorney General said:

“Unless we depart from the `business as usual’ paradigm and embrace the new principles of `smart growth’, we risk pushing the environment past the `tipping point’ into cataclysmic climate change. The decisions the County makes today can help move California into a new era of development and sustainable growth, consistent with the state’s goals for a lower carbon future. 

The text of recently adopted SB 375, states:

“It is necessary to achieve significant greenhouse gas reductions from changed land use patterns and improved transportation to meet AB 32 standards. Transportation and CEQA incentives are needed for greater housing choices, shorter commutes, reduced climate emissions, less air pollution, less fossil fuel consumption, and greater conservation of farmlands and habitat.”

The scoping plan should greatly increase the reduction target associated with land use and development. The plan should contain mandatory, enforced requirements for local governments to reduce greenhouse gas emissions in General Plan Updates and when considering development applications. Transportation and other funding should be provided to local governments that implement true smart growth solutions.

In addition, the scoping plan should implement an indirect source rule for greenhouse gas emissions, similar to the rule that has been adopted successfully by the San Joaquin Air District for Nox and particulate matter. This rule provides disincentives for sprawl, and indirect benefits for lower-impact, compact development.  Finally, I strongly support carbon taxes as a means to bring about the shift we need toward a low carbon future for our children. As Al Gore put it, let's "tax what we burn, not what we earn." 

Thank you for taking bold action for my child, and for all the children of California and by way of leadership, the world. Thank you also for considering these comments. 

Sincerely,

John Friedrich

5388 Colorado Road 

Midpines, CA 95345
